
Please see the details about the Lent Groups meeting from 19th February                      
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

'The Community of All Saints: living, thoughtful, caring faith' 
Website: allsaints-gosforth.org.uk 

 
 

 

Sunday 21st July 2024  
           Eighth Sunday after Trinity   
 

      8.00am Holy Communion 
      9.30am Parish Communion 
     11.30am Holy Baptism     
      6.30pm   Evening Prayer   
 

    For live and recorded services please visit  
allsaints-gosforth.org.uk 

 

At St Hugh’s         

     11.00am  Parish Communion  
 

 

 

Thought for Today  
 
How do you pour from an empty cup? Conventional wisdom would have it that you can't. And yet in 
today's gospel reading we see Jesus and his disciples doing just that. They have just completed a 
fast-paced and demanding period of ministry, so full-on that they barely had time to eat. Seeing his 
disciples' exhaustion, Jesus encourages them to come away to a quiet place and get some rest. But 
it was not to be... It doesn't take long before word gets around and they are once more surrounded by 
crowds of people, all wanting something from them. Miraculously, they find they are able to keep go-
ing. The empty cup keeps pouring, the empty hands keep giving, and many lives are transformed. As 
we face the demands of this week - whether expected or unexpected - perhaps we can be encour-
aged by this story to respond with compassion and generosity to those in need, trusting that as we 
give whatever we can, God will do more than we can imagine. 
 

Miriam Jones  

  



Old Testament: Jeremiah 23:1-6 
New Testament: Ephesians 2:11 to end 
Gospel:  Mark 6:30-34, 53 to end  

8.00am  Holy Communion 
Presiding:  Revd Dr Miriam Jones     
Preaching:  Revd Dr Miriam Jones      
 

9.30am  Parish Communion      
Presiding:  Revd Ruth Birnie   
Preaching:  Revd Dr Miriam Jones  
Processional: Green 263 All creatures of our God and King  
Gradual:  Brown 7 All over the world  
Offertory:  Green 205 Christ is made the sure foundation 
Communion: Brown 292 Will you come and follow me 
Recessional:  Green 466 Thou whose almighty word 
Anthem:  If ye love me - Tallis  

Please stay for tea and coffee after the 9.30am Parish Communion Service     
 

11.30am  Holy Baptism  
 

6.30pm  Evening Prayer    
   Psalm: 73  Hymns:  486, 420, 285 

 
 

A warm welcome to you if you are a newcomer. Please complete a green Contact Card and place it 
in the box provided, or hand it to one of the clergy or churchwardens.   

 
 

Children in Church.  Children are always very welcome in church, and there is a dedicated 
Children’s Corner at the back with some quiet activities available for children to use there or to bring 
back to their pew. 
 

On the second Sunday of each month we hold an ‘All Together’ service which is less formal and with 
plenty of opportunities for young people to take part.  Please speak to the clergy or churchwardens 
for more details of these and of other activities for children and young people.  

 
 

Have you problems with mobility? Please let a steward know if you need assistance going up for 
communion, or would like communion to be brought to you. 

 
 

Hard of hearing?  If you use a hearing aid, please switch it to the ‘T’ position to use our loop system. 

 
 

To gain access to the All Saints YouTube channel please go to: allsaints-gosforth.org.uk/youtube 

 
 

Prayer and Worship  
Sunday: Services at 8.00am, 9.30am and 6.30pm.  
Monday – Thursday 8.45am Morning Prayer in Church. Enter by the South Porch  
Tuesday’s Holy Communion is at 10.15am in church  

 
 

Upcoming Events  
 

We welcome Archie Alexander Branch, Rory Jack Branch, Alice Amos and Annie Amos and their 
parents and families for their Holy Baptisms at 11.30am today. 

 
 

A Summer Stroll There another guided walk around the area today Sunday 21st July. Starting from 
Ilford Road Metro at 2.00pm ending at St Nicholas Church, South Gosforth, for refreshments. Please 
see poster at the end of the newsletter.    

 
 

Coffee and Conversation is held every Monday in the Centre from 10.30am – 11.30am. Please 
come along and join our companionable group.  

 
 

Sew, Knit and Natter: This friendly group of knitters, ranging from the totally inexperienced to the 
very skilled, meets each Wednesday morning from 10-12 in the upper room of the Centre. There is 
plenty of knitting and nattering, with coffee and biscuits always provided.  All are welcome. If you 
would like to know any more about the group, do ring me on 07474040267, or you can just turn up 
and see what we do.  Diane Kirkup. 
 
 



The next Classical Concert is on Wednesday 24th July 2024 at 7.30pm. Henry Cash – Piano  

 
 

July's Book Club Choice- The Tennant of Wildfell Hall by Anne Bronte 
 

The Tenant of Wildfell Hall is the second and final novel by the English author 
Anne Brontë. It was first published in 1848 under the pseudonym Acton Bell. 
Probably the most shocking of the Brontës' novels, it had an instant and 
phenomenal success, but after Anne's death, her sister Charlotte prevented its 
re-publication. The novel is framed as a series of letters from Gilbert Markham to 
his friend and brother-in-law about the events leading to his meeting his wife. 
 

This novel of marital betrayal is set within a moral framework tempered by Anne's 
optimistic belief in universal salvation. The Tenant of Wildfell Hall is mainly 
considered to be one of the first sustained feminist novels. May Sinclair, in 1913, 
said that the slamming of Helen's bedroom door against her husband reverberated throughout 
Victorian England. In escaping her husband, Helen violates not only social conventions, but also 
English law. 
 

All welcome to come and discuss this classic novel at Cafe Nero on Gosforth High Street 
on Thursday 25th July at 4pm. 
 

For further information, contact Karoline Wellborne on k.wellborne@live.co.uk 

 
 

Next Sunday at 4.00pm will be Faith@4 in the All Saints Centre. 

 
 

The Christian Meditation Group meet next Sunday 28th at 5.15pm in the Upper Room. 

 
 

The Handlebards present The Comedy of Errors 
Saturday 17th August 7.00 – 9.00pm. 
Tickets £19.50, 21 and under £12.50, 12 and under £5.00  
(under 5’s are free – no ticket needed!) 

 

Book tickets at: https://www.handlebards.com/show/the-comedy-of-errors-all-saints-gosforth/ 

 
 

Food for some passing thesps.... 
Could you provide a light hot vegetarian meal for the Handlebards team coming to 
perform A Comedy of Errors on All Saints’ Green on Sat 17th August at 7pm, please? 
Please let Ros Place know if so! Email 
address rosamundplace@btopenworld.com   Thank you! 

 
 

Little Saints Pre-School Children and Parents Group returns after the summer holidays  

 
 

SING at the Centre  
 

Is back in September! 
 

Thank you, Diana Lavin 

 
 

The first meeting to plan the Christmas Fair is on Thursday 5th September at 7.30pm at Vicarage. 

 
 

There will be a Confirmation Service on our Patronal Festival, Sunday 3rd November led by the 
Bishop of Newcastle at All Saints. This is an opportunity to take faith to the next level and recommit 
your life to God through Confirmation. There will be a course concluding with the Confirmation 
Service. If this is of interest to you, please contact Andrew, Miriam or Ruth. Candidates have already 
come forward. The first meeting for adults is on Monday 5th August at 7.30pm at the Vicarage.  

 
 

News from St Hugh’s –  
 

 Revd Canon Andrew Shipton is leading worship today. 

 Our thoughts and prayers are with the family of Robert Green. May he rest in peace and rise in 
glory. 

 We are exploring the possibility of holding an Evensong Service at St Hugh’s at the end of 
September. 

 Next PCC meeting Sunday 28th July  

 
 

Notices 
 
 

Amendments to the newsletter need to be sent to the office by 11.00am on Thursday. 



A funeral for Maxine Peel will be held on Thursday, 25th July, at 10:30 am in the church, followed by a 
service at the crematorium at 11:45 am. Our prayers are with her children, Wayne, Lee, Ross, Nikki, 
Joseph, and Faye. 

 
 

Keeping in Touch can be viewed online at https://www.allsaints-gosforth.org.uk/category/church-news/    
To submit an article of no more than 400-500 words please email: intouch@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk 
or pass to: Christine Willoughby, Lesley Atkinson or Ann Cross. 

 
 

Food donations are now being taken to Kenton Foodbank. Their most needed items currently are 
tinned soup, tinned tomatoes, tinned fruit, biscuits and long life milk. Thank you to everyone who 
continues to bring donations and leave them at the back of the church. 

 
 

Mission of the Month for July: Mission to Seafarers, which gives huge support to all seafarers 
around the world, especially those stranded in a strange country, and victims of piracy. 

 
 

Donations  

 

We now have a number of ways to donate to All Saints online:  
 

 By QR code. Simply hold your mobile phone camera over the code, follow the 
link to your browser and follow on-screen instructions Or  

 go to https://givealittle.co/campaigns/8ecfe5b6-18c7-4179-aba0-2ebc43a82f7b  
 

Please note that cash on the plate goes to our Mission of the Month, money put into the yellow 
envelopes goes to pay for the work of All Saints.  Thank you!  
 

 
 

Contact Us  
 

Vicar of All Saints and Priest in Charge 
of  St Hugh’s    Rest Day: Saturday  

Andrew Shipton  284 5540  andrew.shipton@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk  

Assistant Curate to All Saints and St 
Hugh’s    Rest Day: Friday 

Miriam Jones  07474095190 miriam.jones@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk 

Assistant Priest  
Not available on Wednesdays  

Ruth Birnie  284 1393  ruth.birnie@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk  

Hon Assistant Priest  Rebecca Watts  285 9840  rebecca.watts@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk  

Director of Music  John Lewis 07981 156751 jonnyonthekeyboards@gmail.com 

Churchwarden  Nick Glover  285 6594  nick.glover@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk 

Churchwarden  Dana Corso  07909 456577  Dana.corso@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk 

Treasurer  Chris Bolland   285 1180 chris.bolland@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk 

Safeguarding Officer  Kath Davies  07880 618911  kath.davies@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk  

Parish Administrator  Louise Waugh  0191 213 0450  post@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk  
 

  



  



 
 


